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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處

  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by the 
owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for which 
the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

301489735

[540] 商標 ： 
Mark : 

[571] 商標描述：
Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

Gil Hair Product Company Limited
FLAT E, 8/F., BLOCK E, WING HIN 
FACTORY BUILDING,
NOS. 31-33 NG FONG STREET, SAN PO 
KONG, KOWLOON
HONG KONG

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750] Owner's Address for 
      Service:

HONG KONG INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 
ADVISORY SERVICE LIMITED
UNIT 1701, 17/F., EW INTERNATIONAL 
TOWER,
120 TEXACO ROAD, TSUEN WAN, NEW 
TERRITORIES,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號：
Class No.:

3
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[151] 註冊日期：
Date of Registration:

放棄生效日期：   
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect:

02-12-2009

29-11-2019

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the 
registration:

類別 Class 8
Blades [hand tools]; Cutters; Cutting tools [hand tools]; Fingernail 
polishers, electric or non-electric; Hair clippers for personal use, 
electric and non-electric; Hair curling (Hand implements for -) non-
electric; Hair-removing tweezers; Hand tools, hand-operated; Nail 
clippers, electric or non-electric; Razor blades; Razor cases; Razors, 
electric or non-electric; Shaving cases; Scissors; Sharpening 
instruments; all included in class 8.

類別 Class 11
Air driers [dryers]; Bath fittings; Bath fittings (Hot air -); Blankets, 
electric, not for medical purposes; Carpets (Electrically heated -); 
Driers (Hair -); Dryers (Hair -); Drying apparatus and installations; 
Fans (Electric -) for personal use; Hot air apparatus; all included in 
class 11.

類別 Class 35
Administration (Commercial -) of the licensing of the goods and services 
of others; Advertising; Business information; Business inquiries; 
Business management of performing artists; Commercial or industrial 
management assistance; Demonstration of goods; Direct mail advertising; 
Distribution of samples; Exhibitions (Organization of -) for commercial 
or advertising purposes; Import-export agencies; Modelling for 
advertising or sales promotion; On-line advertising on a computer 
network; Outdoor advertising; Retail purposes (Presentation of goods on 
communication media, for -); Shop window dressing; Television 
advertising; Retail and wholesale services featuring adhesives for 
cosmetic purposes, after-shave lotions, amber [perfume], antiperspirant 
soap, bath salts, not for medical purposes, beauty masks, bleaching 
preparations [decolorants] for cosmetic purposes, cosmetic kits, 
cosmetics, creams (cosmetic -), deodorant soap, deodorants for personal 
use, eyebrow cosmetics, false nails, hair colorants, hair dyes, hair 
lotions, hair spray, hair waving preparations, lavender oil, make-up 
preparations, make-up removing preparations, nail care preparations, 
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perfumes, polishing preparations, powder (make-up -), shampoos, 
sharpening preparations, shaving preparations, slimming purposes 
(cosmetic preparations for -), skin care (cosmetic preparations for -), 
skin whitening creams, soap, sunscreen preparations, waving preparations 
for the hair, blades [hand tools], cutters, cutting tools [hand tools], 
fingernail polishers, electric or non-electric, hair clippers for 
personal use, electric and non-electric, hair curling (hand implements 
for -) non-electric, hair-removing tweezers, hand tools, hand-operated, 
nail clippers, electric or non-electric, razor blades, razor cases, 
razors, electric or non-electric, shaving cases, scissors, sharpening 
instruments, air driers [dryers], bath fittings, bath fittings (hot air 
-), blankets, electric, not for medical purposes, carpets (electrically 
heated -), driers (hair -), dryers (hair -), drying apparatus and 
installations, fans (electric -) for personal use, hot air apparatus; 
all included in class 35.

類別 Class 44
Beauty salons; Hair implantation; Hairdressing salons; Massage; all 
included in class 44.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 3
Adhesives for cosmetic purposes; After-shave lotions; Amber [perfume]; 
Antiperspirant soap; Bath salts, not for medical purposes; Beauty masks; 
Bleaching preparations [decolorants] for cosmetic purposes; Cosmetic 
kits; Cosmetics; Creams (Cosmetic -); Deodorant soap; Deodorants for 
personal use; Eyebrow cosmetics; False nails; Hair colorants; Hair dyes; 
Hair lotions; Hair spray; Hair waving preparations; Lavender oil; Make-
up preparations; Make-up removing preparations; Nail care preparations; 
Perfumes; Polishing preparations; Powder (Make-up -); Shampoos; 
Sharpening preparations; Shaving preparations; Slimming purposes 
(Cosmetic preparations for -); Skin care (Cosmetic preparations for -); 
Skin whitening creams; Soap; Sunscreen preparations; Waving preparations 
for the hair; all included in class 3.

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

301528317
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[540] 商標 ： 

Mark : 

[571] 商標描述：
Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

THE LIVERPOOL FOOTBALL CLUB AND 
ATHLETIC GROUNDS LIMITED
Anfield Road,
Liverpool, L4 0TH,
UNITED KINGDOM

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750] Owner's Address for 
      Service:

WILKINSON & GRIST
6th Floor, Prince's Building
Chater Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號：
Class No.:

6,9,16,18,21,25,28

[151] 註冊日期：
Date of Registration:

放棄生效日期：
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect:

22-01-2010

05-12-2019

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the 
registration:

類別 Class 36
Insurance; financial affairs; monetary affairs; real estate affairs; 
credit and debit card services; financial services.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
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類別 Class 6
Small articles of metal hardware; articles of common metal; bins of 
metal; badges; pins; vehicle badges; keys and key blanks; key-rings, key 
fobs and key chains; locks; ornaments; trophies; plaques; monuments; 
statues and statuettes; figurines; boxes; money boxes; tool boxes; all 
being made of common metal.

類別 Class 9
Photographic, cinematographic and optical apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or 
images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; calculating machines, 
data processing equipment and computers; recorded media, computer 
hardware and firmware; computer software; software downloadable from the 
Internet; downloadable electronic publications; compact discs; digital 
music; telecommunications apparatus; computer games equipment adapted 
for use with an external display screen or monitor; mouse mats; mobile 
phone accessories; contact lenses, spectacles and sunglasses; magnets; 
cycle helmets; CD-ROMs; photographic transparencies, photographic films; 
batteries; coded magnetic cards, magnetic identity cards, credit cards, 
debit cards, smart cards, identity cards, encoded cards and cards 
bearing machine readable information; icons (in the form of software 
downloaded from telephone operators), phone cards; audio visual teaching 
apparatus; binoculars, telescopes.

類別 Class 16
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials; printed matter; 
book binding material; photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery 
or household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; packaging 
materials; printed publications; paint boxes for children; cheque book 
holders; flags (of paper); books; pictures; posters; folders; pencils; 
pens; pencil cases; geometry sets; wrapping paper; greetings cards; 
stickers; postcards; calendars; newspapers; periodical publications; 
instructional and teaching materials (other than apparatus); albums; 
autograph sheets; diaries; writing implements; programmes; book marks; 
place mats of paper; beer mats of paper or cardboard; gift vouchers; 
plastic bags; geographical maps.

類別 Class 18
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins, hides; trunks and 
travelling bags; handbags, rucksacks, purses; umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; clothing for animals; bags; 
wallets; holdalls; duffel bags; money belts; leather shoulder belts; 
saddle belts; money and credit card holders; briefcases; garment 
carriers.
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類別 Class 21
Household or kitchen utensils and containers; combs and sponges; 
brushes; brush-making materials; articles for cleaning purposes; steel 
wool; articles made of ceramics, glass, porcelain or earthenware which 
are not included in other classes; electric and non-electric 
toothbrushes; mugs; cups; beakers; plates; bowls; drinking glasses; 
lunchboxes; flasks and hip flasks; bottles; decanters; glasses; 
tankards; glassware, earthenware, porcelain and china; domestic utensils 
and containers; ceramic articles; crockery; coasters; money boxes; water 
bottles; brushes; oven mitts; shoe horns.

類別 Class 25
Clothing; footwear; headgear; shirts; socks; gloves; T-shirts; 
tracksuits; coats; jackets; jogging trousers; scarves; hats and caps; 
wristbands; gloves; slippers; pyjamas; bathrobes; baby wear; underwear; 
aprons; ties; shorts; trainers; dresses; jerseys; football shirts; 
clothing and footwear for football; football boots; sports shoes; 
stockings; singlets; briefs; anoraks.

類別 Class 28
Games and playthings; playing cards; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; children's toy bicycles; soft toys; 
teddy bears; puzzles; jigsaw puzzles; hand held computer games; 
balloons; footballs; playballs; golf balls; shin guards; goalkeepers' 
gloves; football nets.

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

301638720

[540] 商標 ： 

Mark : 

[571] 商標描述：
Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

Alticor Inc.
7575 Fulton Street East,
Ada, Michigan 49355,
UNITED STATES
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[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750] Owner's Address for 
      Service:

VIVIEN CHAN & CO
32/F, Harbour Centre,
25 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號：
Class No.:

3

[151] 註冊日期：
Date of Registration:

放棄生效日期：
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect:

14-06-2010

06-12-2019

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the 
registration:

類別 Class 5
Air fresheners

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 3
All-purpose cleaning concentrate; Household environmental cleaning, 
bleaching, polishing, cleaning concentrates and cleaners for glass, 
windows, countertops, bathroom surfaces, shower surfaces and floors; 
soaps in liquid, powder, and solid forms for glass, ovens, countertops, 
bathroom surfaces, shower surfaces, and floors; abrasives and polishing 
cleaners; laundry care preparations; laundry detergents, laundry presoak 
and prewash agents; fabric softeners and brightener, laundry bleaches, 
stain removers; dish washing detergents; dishwasher detergents and 
cleaners; toilet bowl detergents, bleaches and cleaning preparations; 
disposable wipes impregnated with all-purpose cleaning solution.

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

304908664
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[540] 商標 ： 

Mark : 

A

B

[571] 商標描述：
Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

Standard Life (Asia) Limited
12/F, Lincoln House
Taikoo Place, 979 King's Road, Quarry 
Bay
Hong Kong

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750] Owner's Address for 
      Service:

Pinsent Masons
50/F, Central Plaza
18 Harbour Road, Wan Chai
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號：
Class No.:

35,36,38,42,45

[151] 註冊日期：
Date of Registration:

放棄生效日期：
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect:

30-04-2019

06-12-2019
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the 
registration:

類別 Class 16
Printed publications; publicity and promotional material; books, picture 
books, magazines, periodicals and supplements; brochures and catalogues; 
fact sheets, pamphlets and leaflets; paper and paper articles; cardboard 
and cardboard articles; stationery, including pens, pencils, crayons, 
pencil cases, erasers, rulers, posters, markers, pencil sharpeners, 
pictures and prints, stickers, paperweights, diaries and calendars; all 
the aforesaid goods relating to or for the promotion of financial 
services; all included in Class 16.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 35
Accounting, auditing and personnel management and recruitment services; 
business services; business consultancy services; business management 
services; business information services; tax and taxation planning; 
personnel services; personnel and human resources consultancy and 
information services; payroll processing services; computerised database 
management services; statistical information services; electronic data 
storage; data processing; provision and compilation of business 
information; business services relating to the provision of sponsorship; 
promotional services; advisory, consultancy and information services, 
provision of information relating to all the aforesaid services; all the 
aforesaid services including those provided online from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 35.

類別 Class 36
Financial services; financial consultancy; asset management services; 
financial management and administration; financial services provided via 
the internet; provision of financial information; financial affairs; 
monetary affairs; charitable investments; charitable fund raising and 
collections; financial grant services; financial research services; 
charitable services, namely financial research, financial donations, 
financial assistance, financial sponsorship and financial support 
services; provision of funding for educational and research posts; 
provision of funding for financial research; provision of funding for 
research into long term savings, long term savings markets, awareness, 
attitudes and behaviours related to long term savings, and access to 
long term savings services and markets; financial analysis and 
evaluation; financial portfolio management services; provision of 
financial information; banking; investments; trust management, unit 
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trust and mutual fund services, financial trusteeship, fund investment 
management and planning; insurance; financial investment; corporate 
financing; pension services; financial management; loan services, 
personal loan financing; arranging of loans; lending on mortgage and 
mortgage broking services; real estate agency; and real estate 
management; real estate leasing services; provision of finance; leasing 
of commercial properties; property and real estate financing and 
investment; property management and valuation; credit services; 
actuarial services; financial appraisal services; assurance services; 
actuarial services; underwriting services; insurance underwriting; 
insurance brokerage; financial risk assessment and financial risk 
consultancy and management services; advisory, information and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all the 
aforesaid services including those provided online from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 36

類別 Class 38
Leasing of access time to a computer database; all included in Class 38

類別 Class 42
Computer programming services; computer consultancy services; design of 
computer hardware; rental of computer hardware and computer software; 
all the aforesaid services being related to financial service; advisory 
information and consultancy services all relating to the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42

類別 Class 45
Legal services; all included in Class 45

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

304908673
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[540] 商標 ： 

Mark : 

[571] 商標描述：
Mark Description:

The applicant claims the colours 
orange and blue as elements of the 
mark

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

Standard Life (Asia) Limited
12/F, Lincoln House
Taikoo Place, 979 King's Road, Quarry 
Bay
Hong Kong

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750] Owner's Address for 
      Service:

Pinsent Masons
50/F, Central Plaza
18 Harbour Road, Wan Chai
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號：
Class No.:

35,36,38,42,45

[151] 註冊日期：
Date of Registration:

放棄生效日期：
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect:

30-04-2019

06-12-2019

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the 
registration:

類別 Class 16
Printed publications; publicity and promotional material; books, picture 
books, magazines, periodicals and supplements; brochures and catalogues; 
fact sheets, pamphlets and leaflets; paper and paper articles; cardboard 
and cardboard articles; stationery, including pens, pencils, crayons, 
pencil cases, erasers, rulers, posters, markers, pencil sharpeners, 
pictures and prints, stickers, paperweights, diaries and calendars; all 
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the aforesaid goods relating to or for the promotion of financial 
services; all included in Class 16.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 35
Accounting, auditing and personnel management and recruitment services; 
business services; business consultancy services; business management 
services; business information services; tax and taxation planning; 
personnel services; personnel and human resources consultancy and 
information services; payroll processing services; computerised database 
management services; statistical information services; electronic data 
storage; data processing; provision and compilation of business 
information; business services relating to the provision of sponsorship; 
promotional services; advisory, consultancy and information services, 
provision of information relating to all the aforesaid services; all the 
aforesaid services including those provided online from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 35.

類別 Class 36
Financial services; financial consultancy; asset management services; 
financial management and administration; financial services provided via 
the internet; provision of financial information; financial affairs; 
monetary affairs; charitable investments; charitable fund raising and 
collections; financial grant services; financial research services; 
charitable services, namely financial research, financial donations, 
financial assistance, financial sponsorship and financial support 
services; provision of funding for educational and research posts; 
provision of funding for financial research; provision of funding for 
research into long term savings, long term savings markets, awareness, 
attitudes and behaviours related to long term savings, and access to 
long term savings services and markets; financial analysis and 
evaluation; financial portfolio management services; provision of 
financial information; banking; investments; trust management, unit 
trust and mutual fund services, financial trusteeship, fund investment 
management and planning; insurance; financial investment; corporate 
financing; pension services; financial management; loan services, 
personal loan financing; arranging of loans; lending on mortgage and 
mortgage broking services; real estate agency; and real estate 
management; real estate leasing services; provision of finance; leasing 
of commercial properties; property and real estate financing and 
investment; property management and valuation; credit services; 
actuarial services; financial appraisal services; assurance services; 
actuarial services; underwriting services; insurance underwriting; 
insurance brokerage; financial risk assessment and financial risk 
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consultancy and management services; advisory, information and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all the 
aforesaid services including those provided online from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 36

類別 Class 38
Leasing of access time to a computer database; all included in Class 38

類別 Class 42
Computer programming services; computer consultancy services; design of 
computer hardware; rental of computer hardware and computer software; 
all the aforesaid services being related to financial service; advisory 
information and consultancy services all relating to the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42

類別 Class 45
Legal services; all included in Class 45




